Salsacise - Monday’s 10am. All welcome for dance and exercise. No booking, small fee payable. Get
moving and enjoy the benefits of a small and friendly class. Please note change of contact details for this
regular event. For further information, please contact Laura Tel: 07526611935

Message from St John’s Church - Sunday 5th November - There is no service at St John's.
The congregation are going to Longhirst for Revd John Park's last service before he retires.

There is no service on Remembrance Sunday. There will be a joint service at Holy Trinity at 10.45 am.
Normal services resume on 19 November at 11.00 am.

Saturday 11th November - 8:00-11:30pm - W.I.Hall - DANCE to the sounds of SHAKEN NOT STIRRED.
Pie and pea supper included. Drinks from the bar. Tickets from Pauline tel: 790721 or Email:
pmartin0553@gmail.com. Tickets £15:00. Proceeds in aid of St John’s Church. Ulgham.

Monday 13th November - 7:30pm - W.I. Hall - W. I. Open Meeting, a talk given my Mike Rossiter ‘WAR
MEMOIRS’. Everyone welcome.

Tuesday 14th November - 7pm - W.I. Hall - Film Night

NO TIME TO DIE starring Daniel Craig and Rami Malek. '25th film in the James Bond series with Daniel
Craig appearing as Bond for the final time'. ****Please note as this film is longer than our normal preferred
length it will start at 7pm and finish at around 9.45.

Thursday 30th November - 7.30pm - WI Hall - Gardening Club annual Christmas Decorations Evening.

Future Dates for the Diary

Saturday 2nd December - 2 - 4pm - W.I. Hall - Church Christmas Fair - Cake Stall, Gift Stall, Tombola
Bottle Draw Raffle etc. Tea and Coffee do come along and enjoy a coffee and a chat !

Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th of December - Christmas Wreath Making - Sessions are 10am - 12 Noon
and 2pm until 4pm - W.I. Hall. Cost £12.00 all materials are provided plus refreshments.
Please let Helen know if you would like to book a place. Tel 791849.

Saturday 16th December - Santa will visit Ulgham at the W.1. Hall on the afternoon. Please contact Pauline
to book a time slot. Email pmartin0553@gmail.com

The Ball’s Still in Your Court... By Julie Crocker (Ulgham resident)

After the recent Parish Council meeting in October it was agreed that Ulgham Tennis Court will hibernate
over the winter and new discussions will restart in spring. It will be a great time to think about our assets
within the village with the feeling of growth and renewal in the air! With that in mind we’ll be carrying out a
survey (not quite as extensive as The Forge Pub survey but on a similar vein) early next year and if there’s
enough interest the project is most likely to be a refurbishment one. We can then look at volunteering
opportunities to help renew the site and later pursue local schools, a potential coach and Active
Northumberland. In the meantime, | would just like to give a big thank you to the local residents who are
already supporting this project and we look forward to getting more feedback in the spring.



